

BRISTOL HEBREW CONGREGATIO

THE SYNAGOGUE FARK ROW ERISTOL

Synagogue Services. Saturday Mornings. 10.am.

Minister :-

Rev. M. Moddel.

President :-

Mr. R. Emanuel.

Tel. 739669

Hon Sec :-

Mrs. M. Kushner. 37. Longeaton Drive. Whitchurch. Bristol. 833576

Talmud Torah Classes.

Sunday Mornings. 10.am to 12-45.

Hon Sec :-

Mrs. E. Levy 3. Solent Way Thornbury. Tel. Thorn. 415342

BRISTOL JEWISH LADIES GUILD.

Hon Sec :-

Mrs. H. Caplan. ll. Hurle Crescent. Clifton Bristol. Tel 744381

BRISTOL W.I.Z.O. GROUP.

Hon Sec :-

Mrs. K. Balint- Kurti. 42. Kewstoke Road Stoke Bishop. Bristol. 681714.

EDITORIAL COMMITTEE

NAT SMITH SAM SILVERMAN GERALD GEE.

All communication to:-160 Cranbrook Road Redland 36. Oakdale Court. Downen-10. Oakhurst Road Bristol

Published on the first of every month. Material to arrive by the 24th.

FOR YOUR DIARY OCTOBER 1985

WEDNESDAY OCTOBER 2nd.@ 8.p.m. Informal Study Group Meeting Frank Cohen Hall

THURSDAY OCTOBER 3rd.@ 7.30 p.m. MICHAEL STERN M.P. Frank Cohen Hall

SUNDAY OCTOBER 13th. @ 7.30 p.m. Jewish History Group 94 Coombe Lane, Westbury-on-trym

WEDNESDAY OCTOBER 16th. @ 8 p.m. Ladies Guild Meeting 37 Abbey Road THURSDAY OCTOBER 17th.

Council Meeting @ 8 p.m. Frank Cohen Hall THURSDAY OCTOBER 17th.

THE CHILDREN OF TEREZIN @ 7.30 p.m. CLIFTON CATHEDRAL

SUNDAY OCTOBER 20th. @ 11 a.m. SHERRY MORNING-LADIES GUILD

6 CHARDSTOCK AVE. SUNDAY OCTOBER 20th.to 26th.

EXHIBITION"The Jewish way of life" CENTRAL LIBRARY VOLLEGE GREEN

YAHRZITES

Wednesday October 2nd. Mrs. Ball	TISHRI 17
Saturday October 5th. Fam. of Sara (Rosie) Jacobs	TISHRI 20
Tuesday October 15th. Mrs.G.Sacof	TISHRI 30
Saturday October 19th. Mr.G.Gee	CHESHVAN 4
Friday October 25th. Mrs.R.Ring.	CHESHVAN10
Sunday October 27th Mrs.F.White(London)	CHESHVAN 12
Sunday November 3rd. Mrs. M. Garcia	CHESHVAN 19

COMMUNAL ANNOUNCEMENTS

COUNCIL MEETING The next Council Meeting will be on Thursday, October 17th. at 8 p.m.

LOTTERY This months Prize was won by Mrs. Kitty Balint-Kurti.

TALMUD TORAH There will be no classes on Sunday October 6th. & 27th., or November 3rd. 1985. Term will finish on Sunday December 1st. The Talmud Torah will hold its Chanukah Service and Party, on Sunday December 8th. at 3 p.m.

SIMCHAT TORAH Chotan Torah and Chotan B'rayshit this year will be REV. MODDEL and RAPHAEL EMMANUEL, who invite all Members and their Families to join them in celebration.

HIGH HOLYDAYS The President and Executive would like to thank the three BA'ALE TEPHILAH, Messrs.LEN GOULD, ROBERT HURST and EMMANUEL AHARONI, for assisting the Minister during the High Holyday Services.We are sure that their efforts were appreciated, and enjoyed, by all who heard them.

SOCIAL AND PERSONAL

We are sad to report the death of Mrs. Betty Meisbiser, wife of Reuben, for . many years our Shul "Collecter". We take this opportunity of wishing Reuben, son Philip, and family, Long Life and Freedom from further troubles.

Also, on the same day, we are saddened to learn of the death of Mrs. Marcus, the Mother of Sam, and wish Sam, Joanne and family Long Life and Freedom from further troubles. Old friends in Bristol may want to get in touch-their address is "Cranford", 193 Menlove Ave., Allerton, Liverpool 18.

Betty and Alf Glick would like to thank all their relatives and friends for their cards, flowers and messages of congratulation on the occasion of their Ruby Wedding Anniversary.

BRISTOL WIZO GROUP

At the Annual General Meeting held on Tuesday 27th. August, the following were elected to office:

Mrs. J. Jacobs

Chairman

Mrs.R.Smith

Treasurer

Mrs.S.Tobias

Secretary

Committee: Mrs. K. Lover, Mrs. I. Springer, Mrs. M. Gee, Mrs. R. Curwen.

Mrs.R.Curwen, the outgoing Chairman, thanked everyone for their support during her years in the Office, and was now thankful to pass the Chairmanship to Mrs. Jacobs.

Future Functions(note for your Diary)

A SHERRY MORNING will be held on Sunday the 10th.November at the home of Mrs.H.Caplan.Mrs.M.Geo will be co-hostess.

A CARD EVENING will be held on Sunday the 24th.November, at the home of Mrs.E.Gordon.

A LUNCHEON will be held on Wednesday 4th. December, when we hope to have an interesting Speaker. Venue to be advised.

The date for the next JUMBLE SALE has to be confirmed. See next month's RECORDER for deatnils.

NEW YEAR BROCHURE The money for this is coming in slowly.Would anyone who has not yet paid please send a cheque, payable to BRISTOL WIZO, to Mrs.S.Tobias, 23 Pentland Avenue, Thornbury, Bristol, BS12 1YB, as soon as possible.

The support of all ladies in the Community is very important to WIZO. If you would like to become a member, or renew your membership, please contact Mrs. Rosina Smith on 47492, or Sheila Tobias on 93 412831.

The Executive and Committee of Bristol WIZO look forward to seeing you at our functions.

BRISTOL JEWISH BURIAL SOCIETY

The letter I inserted in last months Recorder regarding the Burial Scheme, had a very good response. Many letters on the subject were received, and I will get round to answering them all very soon.

I would like to point out to the older members of the Community that the old one penny per week(equivalent now to 52p per year) DOES NOT entitle anyone to free burial. This charge was made to help with the upkeep of the Cemetary. It may be of interest to know that a single grass cutting now costs OVER £200.

There are many insurance schemes available for burial which are transferable to any part of the country, and are well worth looking in to.

The average cost of a Funeral today is between £700-£850, and the cost of a Stone, between £750-£1000.

We give help willingly to all who ask, but remember, very few members are entitled to completely free Funerals.

S.A.Silverman

BRISTOL JEWISH WOMENS GUILD

The ANNUAL BARBACUE on August 25th.just missed the September issue. .
We have to report an unqualified success, with over £200 raised. Thanks are due to co-hostesses EVE GORDON & AUDREY GREENWOOD, their menfolk and other helpers, who worked so hard providing, preparing and serving some great nosh, and an extra hand to Eve AND Tony for the "use of the hall!"

A Meeting took place on September 9th. at the home of Mrs.SHEILA TOBIAS Our next Meeting will be on October 16th. at the home of Mrs.IRENE BERKOVITCH.Our Speaker will be MICHAEL ABRAHAMS of "Wild Oats", and husbands family and friends will be very welcome

There will be a SHERRY MORNING at the home of Mrs.AUDREY GREENWOOD on October 20th, Co-hostess Mrs.EVE GORDON.11 a.m.-1 p.m. £2.50 per head.

Many thanks to ALF and BETTY GLICK for their kind donation to Guild Funds.

A SHERRY MORNING

on

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 20TH. 11 A.M-I P.M.

at

6 CHARDSTOCK AVENUE

COOMBE DINGLE

AUDREY & EVE YOUR HOSTESSES

See you there!!

£2.50

October 16th. Meeting at 37 Abbey Road, Westbury-on-Trym at 8.p.m.

"Bon Voyage" to PHIL & PHYLLIS KLEIN, visitors for a short time among us, from the many friends they made during their stay.

..

**

UNIVERSITY OF BRISTOL DRAMA DEPARTMENT

The Bristol Czechoslovak Festival (THE CZECH FEST) Director JOHN ADLER

The city of Bristol is rapidly coming to be recognised as a leading centre of artistic activity in Great Britain today. The above Festival, which will feature a host of events in various media throughout the month of October, marks a new and important era of co-operation by many of the prestigious organisations connected with the arts in Bristol who have created the enviable cultural reputation the city now enjoys. The Festival features Theatre, Music, Poetry, Dance, Jazz, Sculpture, Photography, Stage Design, Illustration and Graphics and a Film Festival. It contains a number of important British premieres and will include British and visiting Czech artistes whose work will be seen at such venues as Arnolfini, The Bristol Old Vic, the City Museum, The University, The Watershed, The Dance Centre, The Hope Centre and both Catholic and Protestant Cathedrals.

Of PARTICULAR interest to the Community will be the BRITISH PREMIERE of THE CHILDREN OF TEREZIN a work for strings, soprano and narrator by Edoardo Brizio.

TEREZIN was an interim post during the occupation of Czechoslovakia, the last place where families might remain together before being divided up among the death camps of Hitler's Reich.Despite the appaling conditions it became the centre of remarkable artistic activity.

The journals of children incarcerated there together with their poetry forms the basis of this poignant work. EDOARDO BRIZIO has created a musical framework for this testament to those who died in TEREZIN, which has been performed in Prague to considerable effect. The poems, put to music, are sung by the distinguished Italian soprano Fiorella Prandini, who performed it on Italian Television. The Festival String Orchestra is conducted by the composer. The programme will be completed by works for strings by Czechoslovac composers.

CLIFTON CATHEDRAL: 7.30 p.m. 17th.October TICKETS: COLSTON HALL

Further information from JOHN ADLER, University of Bristol Department of Drama. Tel: 24161 Ext. 679 or 673

SYNAGOGUE VISIT

The visit on September 14th. by a large group of Teachers on a Religious Studies Course, was very successful, and much appreciated by the visitors who showed great interest in the service and asked many questions afterwards. It was also excellent "P.R", and thanks should be extended to the organizers, and to all the ladies who provided and served refreshments.

SUKKOT

STOP PRESS: Our sincere thanks to Mr ALAN TOBIAS and all his young helpers, for his considerable efforts in erecting the SUKKA, and to all the teenagers who made such a fantastic job of decoration. Thanks of course also, to the gallant band of ladies who bake, provide, and serve the splendid refreshments.